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SUBPOENA POWER FOR PRES][DENT'S 
COMM:n:SS:n:ON ON ORGANIZED CRIME 

THURSDAY, APRIL 5, 1984 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES, 
SUBCOMMITTEE ON CRIME, 
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY, 

Washington, DC. 
The subcommittee met, at 11:10 a.m., in room 2141, Rayburn 

House Office Building, Hon. William J. Hughes (chairman of the 
subcommittee) presiding. 

Present: Representatives Hughes and Sawyer. 
Staff present: Hayden W. Gregory, counsel; Eric E. Sterling, as

sistant counsel; Charlene Vanlier, associate counsel; and Theresa 
Bourgeois, staff assistant. 

Mr. HUGHES. The Subcommittee on Crime will come to order. 
The Subcommittee on Crime is pleased to welcome Judge Irving 

R. Kaufman of the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Second Circuit, 
the Chairman of tl.J.e President's Commission on Organized Crime. 
The Commission has been charged with the duty of making an 
analysis of organized crime, to define its nature, the source of its 
income, how it uses that income, to identify the members of orga
nized crime networks, and to evaluate Federal laws that are used 
or needed to combat organized crime. It is a most important mis
sion and I am sure that the Commission realizes that it has a long 
agenda. 

':Coday we want to examine the question of the powers that are 
necessary for the Commission to carry out its extraordinary duties. 
Pending before us is House Joint Resolution 490, a proposal drafted 
by the Justice Department on behalf of the Commission before the 
Commission had been organized and its staff selected. 

[A copy of H.J. Res. 490 follows:] 
(1) 
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98TE OONG:::tES~ lliI ] ~tE· §. 44~(Q) .. o 2D SESSION; 'u~· 
,0 0" 0, 

Authorizing the President's Commission on Organized Crime to compel the 
attemlance and testimony of witnesses Jmd the production of information. 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

FEBRUARY 23, 1984 

Mr. RODmo (by request) introduced the following joint resolution; which was 
referred to the Committee on the JUdiciary 

I 

Authorizing the President's Oommission on Organized Orime to 

compel the attendance and testimony of witnesses and the 

production of information. 

1 Resolved by the Senate and H'ouse of Repl'esentatives 

2 of the United States of America in Oongress assembled, 

3 That for purposes of this joint resolution: 

4 (a) The term "Oommission" means the Oommission es-

5 tablished by the President by Executive Order 12435, dated 

6 July 28, 1983, as it now exists and as it may be extended 

7 pursuant to amendments to that order. 

8 (b) An oath taken before the Oommission, or before a 

9 member of the Oommission or a member of the staif of the 

10 Oommission designated by the Oommission for such purpose, 
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2 

1 shall be deemed to be an oath taken before a competent offi-

2 cer or person ·within the meaning of section 1621 of title 18, 

3 United States Oode (relating to the offense of perjury). 

4 (c) A prcceeding before or ancillary to the Oo:rI11llission· 

5 shall be deemed to be a matter within the jurisdiction of, or 

6 before, a department or agency of the United States within 

7 the meaning of section 1001, of title 18, United States Oode 

8 (relating to the offense of making a false statement) and sec-

9 tion 1505 of title 18, United States Oode (relating to the 

10 offense of obstruction of proceedings). 

11 (d) A proceeding before or ancillary to the Oommission 

12 shall be deemed to be an official proceeding within the mean-

13 ing of section 1512 of title 18, United States Oode (relating 

14 to tampering with a witness, victim, or an informant) and 

15 section 1513 of title 18, United States Oode (relating to re-

16 taliating against a witness, victim, or an informant). 

17 (e) For the purposes of section 7, the terms "agency", 

18 "individual", "maintain", "record", and "accounting" have 

19 the meanings set forth in section 552a, title 5, United States 

20 Oode. 

21 SEC. 2. ISSUANCE OF SUBPENAS. 

22 The Oommission shall have the power to issue sub-

23 penas, under the signature of the Ohairman of the Oommis-

24 sion or of another member of the Oommission authorized by 

25 the Commission, requiring the attendance and testimony of 

HJ 490 IH 
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1 witnesses before the Oommitlsion, or before a member of the 

2 Oommission or a member of the staff of the Oommission des-

3 ignated by the Oommission for such purpose, and the produc-

4 tion of information relating to a matter under investigation by 

5 the Oommission. A subpena may require the person to whom 

6 it is directed to produce such information at any time prior to 

7 the time at which such person is to testify, and may require 

8 the attendance of a witness and the production of information 

9 from any place within the jurisdiction of the United States at 

10 any designated place of hearing. 

11 SEC. 3. EID'ORCEMENT OF SUBPENAS. 

12 In case of contumacy or refusal to obey a subpena 

13 issued to a person ~der section 2, a court of the Unite(l 

14 States within the jurisdiction of which the person is directed 

15 to appear or produce information, or within the jurisdiction of 

16 which the perSOll is fOllld, resides, or transacts business, shall 

17 have jurisdiction, upon application by the Attorney General 

18 on behalf of the Oommission, to issue to such person an order 

19 requiring such person to appear before the Oommission, or 

20 before a member of the Oommission or a member of the staff 

21 cf the Oommission designated by the Oommission for such 

22 purpose, there to give testimony or produce information re-

23 lating to the matter lllder investigation, as required by the 

24 subpena. A person who fails to obey such order of the court 

25 may be punished by the court as provided in section 401 of 

HJ 490 IH 
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1 title 28, United States Oode (relating to criminal contempt), 

2 or may be confined pursuant to section 1826 of title 18, 

3 Unit~d States Oode (relating to civil contempt), but such con-

4 finement shall not exceed the life of the Oommission, includ-

5 ing extensions, and in no event shall such confinement exceed 

6 eighteen months. 

7 SEC. 4. 'rESTIMONY OF PEHSONS IN CUSTODY. 

8 If the COImnission determines that it require3 the testi-

9 mony of a person in custody, a court of the United States 

10 within the jurisdiction of which the persvn is to testify, or 

11 within the jurisdiction of which such person is held in cuc:to-

12 dy, shall have jurisdiction, upon application by the Attorney 

13 General on behalf of the Oommission, to issue a writ of 

14 habeas corpus ad testificandum requiring the custodian to 

15 produce such person before the o ommission, or before a 

16 member of the Oommission or a member of the staff of the 

17 Oommission designated by the Commission for such purp0se. 

18 SEC. 5. COMPULSION OF 'l'ESTIMONY. 

19 If a person who has been or may be called to testify or 

20 provide other information refuses, on thp, basis of his 'Privilege 

21 against self-incrimination, to testify or provide such inform a-

22 tion, the Oommission may, with the approval of the Attorney 

23 General, issue an order requiring the person to give testimo-

24 ny or provide other information which he refuses to give pr 

HJ 490 III 
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1 provide on the basis of his privilege against self-incrimination 

2 in the same maImer and subject to the same conditions as an 

3 agency of the United States is authorized to issue such an 

4 order pursuant to sections 6001, 6002, and 6004 of title 18, 

5 United States Code. 

6 SEC. 6. TAKING OF T.ESTIMONY AND RECEIP'l' OF EVIDENCE. 

7 The Commission, or a member of the Commission or 

8 member of the staff of the Commission designated by the 

9 Commission for such purpose, may conduct hearings, admin-

10 ister oaths and affirmations, examine witnesses, and receive 

11 documentary or other information in evidence. 

12 SEC. 7. ACCESS '1'0 O'l'HER AGENCY RECORDS. 

13 (a) Disclosure otherwise prohibited by subsection (b), of 

14 section 552a of title 5, United States Code. of a record main-

15 tained by an agency, may, upon application to such agency 

16 by an attorney fo.r the Commission who has been authorized 

17 by the Commission to make such a:l application, be made to 

18 the Commission and members of the staff of the Commission 

19 for use in the performance of the Commission's duties. 

20 (b) An agency disclosing a record under subsection (a) 

21 shall not make the accounting required by subsection (0) of 

22 section 552a of title 5, United States Code, to be made avail-

23 able to the individual named in the record. 
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1 SEC. S. LIMI'rATIONS ON DISCLOSURE. 

2 A person to whom disclosure of information is made 

3 under section 7, shall use such informatIon solely in the per-

4 formance of his duties for the Oommission and shall make no 

5 disclosure of such information except as provided for by this 

{) joint resolution, or as otherwise authorized by law. 

7 SEC. 9. SERVICE OF PROCESS, WI'l'NESS FEES. 

8 (a) Process and papers issued by the Oommission, or by 

9 a member of the Oommission or a member of the staff of the 

10 Oommission designated by the Oommission for such purpose, 

11 may be served in person, by registered or certified mail, by 

12 telegraph, or by leaving a copy thereof at the residence or 

13 principal office or place of business of the person required to 

14 be served. When service is by registered or certified mail or 

15 by telegraph, the return post office receipt or telegraph re-

16 ceipt therefor shall be proof of service. Othenvise, the veri-

17 fied return by the individual making service, setting forth the 

18 manner of such service, shall be proof of service. 

19 (b) Process of a court to which application may be made 

20 under this joint resolution may be served in a judicial district 

21 wherein the person required to be served is found, resides, or 

22 transacts business. 

23 (c) A \vitness summoned before the Oommission, or 

24 before a member of the Oommission or a member of the staff 

25 of the Oommission, shall be paid the same fees and mileage 

26 as are paid witnesses in the courts of the United States, and 

HJ490 III 
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1 a witness whose deposition is taken and the person taking the 

2 same shall severally be entitled to the same fees as are paid 

3 for like services in the courts of the United States. 

o 
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Mr. HUGHES. Last month, James Harmon, the Executive Director 
and Chief Counsel, sent to the Cl)mmittee a substitute proposal to 
set forth the Commission's powers. A copy of that proposal has also 
been circulated to the members of the subcommittee. 

[Documents follow:] 
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PRESIOENT'&£,:OMMISSION ONORGAN!ZI::D CRfME 

Suite 700 
1425 K Stroot, N.W. 

(202) 633·5589/5652 Washington, D,C. 20005 

Chllrmlnl Cc",mltllont.I1.. 

HOllor4tll' Jrylng "R. K,U'm'" 

Ex6i"Ut/Ir. Olr.c:ter .lila 
(:hl.,.fCOllflkh 

PnrIHIT. Af.nu 
JUJ~ A. BrO'wtr,Jr. 
Clroll"orrl!l~n 
JUfUn J. OlnUno 
WHII.m). Gunt, Jr, 
Judith R. HOj)\t 
Pnlllo R. M.nuI' 
Thomu F. M~Brlrlt 
EtI~nt H. Mtlhvln 
EdwIn L.MUler,Jr, 
MAlHleIJ. R.Vu 

J,mu D. HUman,.Jr. 

Februn~y 6. 1984 

Alan A. Parker, Es'l' 
General Counsel 
Committee on the Judiciary 
U.S. Heuse of Represe.ntatives 
Washington. D. C. 20515 

Dear Mr. Parker: 

Honouble Pelet W. RodIno, Jr_ 
Chllrlu H. Rogoyl" 
Subtu. A.. RQw·lt\ 
F,."usA.S!;I".nl 
Sunutl K. Soelnntr 
Honorabl. POlter Slewul 
Honoubl. SI,om ThUrmond 

On November 18, 1983, \he Depn~tment uf Justice submitted to the 
Speaker of the House, on behl1£ of the President's Commission on 
Organized Crime, a draft bill that "ould authorize the Commission to 
compel the attendance and te'tirnony of witnesses by subpoenas, writs of 
habeas corpus ad testificandum, grnnts of intmunity ~ and COUt't orders. 
Because I had not yet been offered the position of Executive Directot 
and Chief Counsel to the Coamission, neither I npr any member of my 
staff was ava.ilable ~t that t.',me to contribute to the pt'e.pat'Qtion of 
this draft. 

Since then, I have rE:!viewed the draft bill at some length .. 
Although the draft would undeniaHy provide the Commission "Uh some of 
the. powers that are essential to its work, certain features of the draft 
warrant closer inspection: 

1. Compulsion of Testimony. Although Sectiort 2 of the drsft 
authorizes the Cotnmission to issue subpoenas, it states that the 
attendance of a witness or the production of inforn::ation \tould be 
required "from any plac~ within the jurisdiction of the Unit~d States .. It 
This provision fails to make clear whether the subpoenas would compel 
atter.dance only hoC] "ithin the territorial jurisdiction of the United 
States. or, as in the case of the Walsh Act (2B U.S.C. §l7B3). "ould 
also compel the. attendance of U.S. citizens or residents who ar(! in 
foreign c.ountl'ies. Because there: appears to be a substantial number of 
U.S. citizens and resident aliens wr" ... hold responsible positions in 
foreign banks, accounting firms, and corporations that may be 
significantly involved in the laundering of profits from illegal 
activities "ithin the United States. this ambiguity. if left 
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unclarified, may permit a court to infer that the Commission lacks 
authority to issue subpoenas to such persons. In addition, section 2 
does not make clea~ ~hether a Commission subpoena ~ould be considered an 
"administrative subpena" that ~ould require the Commission to comply 
with the provisions of the Right to Financial Privacy Act (12 U.S.C. 
§§3401-3422) in obtaining financial records or information under that 
Act. 

Section 3 of the draft permits a court, upon application, to issue 
an order requiring -the appearance of a witness or production of 
information, and to impose sanctions for either civil contempt, under 28 
U.S.C. §1826, or criminal contempt, under 18 U.S.C. §401. Section 3, 
ho~ever, does not make clear that under 28 U.S.C. §l826, the COUl:t has 
discretion to impose fines, terms of confinement, or both in order to 
compel the testimony or production of information. Moreover, by stating 
that a pC!rson ~ho fails to obey the court order "may be punished by the 
court as provided in (18 U.S.C. §401), or may be confined pursuant to 
(28 U. S. C. §l826)," section 3 may prompt a court to infer that in 
enforcing a Commission subpoena, it should invoke criminal contempt 
sanctions before invoking civil contempt sanctions. Such an inference, 
if articulated by the court, would be vulnerable to challenge under the 
doctrine in Shillitani v. United States, 384 U.S. 364, 371 n.9 (1955), 
that a judge must "first consider the feasibility of coercing testimony 
through the imposition of civil contempt (and) should resort to criminal 
sanctions only afcer he determines, for good reason, that the civil 
remedy would be inappropriate." 

A more generl)l consideration, ~hich pervades my thinking about the 
Commission, is thelt the powers to issue subpoenas and to seek contempt 
citations -- which sufficed for commissions as diverse in subject matter 
as the Public Land Law Revision Commission and the National Commission 
on Food Marketing -- may not suffice for a commission that has 
specifically been charged with the responsibility for investigating and 
bringing to light the participants in, and activities of, various 
criminal organizations throughout the United States. If my experience 
with grand jury investigations, and the 1950 hearings of the Kefauver 
Commi~tee, provide any guidance, members of organized criminal 
entetprises are likely to evade or flee service of subpoenas by the 
Commission, in an effort to avoid valid service until the expiration of 
the Commission's authority. See W. H. M~ore, The Kefauver Committee and 
the Politics of Crime 1950-1952at 158 (1974). 

2. Access to Agency Records. Sectio~ 7 of the draft permits the 
Commission only to apply to an agency for die closure of records when 
such disclosure would otherwise be prohibited by the Privacy Act of 
1974. This provision apparently would not authorIze the members of the 
Commission or members of the staff of the Commission to receive 
disclosure of the contents of Title III intercepts, either in private 
intervie~s or as evidence in hearings of the Commission. 

Title III information, ho~ever, would be a vitally importanc 
resource that could contribute substantially to the ultimate success of 
the Commission. One of the principal responsibilities assigned to the 
Commission by the President is to "evaluate Federal laws pertinent to 
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the effort to combat organized crime." While many Federal laws can be 
reviewed and analyzed without reference to l'itle III information, the 
Commission and its staff cannot adequately evaluate the Title III 
statute -- perhaps the single most important Federal law designed to 
combat organized crime -- or assess its effectiveness and value to law 
enforcement, without obtaining authorization to receive and use 
information obtained from Title III interceptions. It is precisely for 
this reason that Congress granted such authorization to the National 
Commission for the Review of Federal and State Laws Relating to 
Wiretapping and Electronic Surveillance. See Pub. L. No. 93-609, §3, 88 
Stat. 1972, 1973 (1975); H.R. Rep. No. 134~93rd Cong., 2d Sess., 
reprinted in 1974 U.S. Code Congo & Ad. News 7173, 7174. 

Another principal responsibility of the Commission is to "develop 
in-depth information on the participants in organized crime networks." 
In this regard, Title III information would provide an invaluable source 
of information about organized crime. As the Senate Report on Title III 
pOinted out, "intercepting the communications of organized criminals is 
the only effective method of learning about their activities." S. R.:p. 
No. 1097, 90th Cong., 2d Sess., reprinted in 1970 U.S. Code Congo & Ad. 
News 2112, 2157. Although the Commission does not need access to the 
~ents of electronic surveillances that are in progress or that were 
conducted in violation of Title III, access to and use of the contents 
of past electronic surveillances would speed the progress of Commission 
investigations and permit-the Commission and its staff to make 
adequately informed judgments about the current methods and activities 
of organized crime. If the Commission is unable to obtain access to and 
use of any Title III information in private interviews, or to have 
selected portions of such information presented in public testimony, its 
ability to fulfill its responsibilities to the President and the 
Attorney General will be substantially impaired. 

3. Representation of the Commission. Sections 3 and 4 of the 
draft state only that "the Attorney General on behalf of the Commission" 
may apply to a court for enforcement of subpoenas or issuance of writs 
of habeas corpus ad testificandum. These provisions do not make clear 
whether attorneys for the Commission, as employees paid through 
De",,·,:tment of Justice appropriations, will themselves have authority to 
make such applications, or must rely on attorneys assigned to various 
divisions or U.S. Attorneys' offices within the Department. These 
provisions also do not make clear whether attorneys for the Commission 
will be responsible for defending the Commission in any civil action 
that might be instituted against the Commission under such statutes as 
the Freedom of Information Art (5 U.S.C. §552), the Privacy Act of 1974 
(5 U.S.C. §552a), or the Fed~ral Advisory Committee Act (FACA) (5 U.S.C. 
App. I), which generally governs the operations of Federal advisory 
committees such as this Commission. 

Where enforcement of Commission subpoenas and related matters are 
concerned, Commission attorneys -- because of their familiarity with the 
Commission's sources of authority, rules of conduct, and needs for 
certain types of information relevant to its investigations -- are best 
suited to filing applications and representing the Commission in court. 
Where m~tters of less urgency require representation of the Commission 
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in court, it may be appropriate for attorneys for the Commission to 
provide such representation in conjunction or consultation with 
Department attorneys who are particularly knowledgeable about current 
interpretations of particular statutes. 

4. Conduct of Hearings. Section 6 of the draft states, in 
pertinent part, that "the Commission, or a member of the Connnission or 
member of the staff of the Commission . • • , may conduct 
hearings .• .. " The effect of this provision, when read in 
conjunction with the provisions of the FACA, is unclear. Under the 
FACA, members of the staff of a Federal advisory committee do not appear 
to have authority to conduct public meetings (1. e., "hearings") outside 
the presence of the Commission, although the staff undoubtedly would be 
able to conduct interviews or interrogations of witnesses in private. 
Moreover, it is conceivable that if members of' the staff of a Federal 
advisory committee were to conduct,such hearings and to perform other 
functions typical of advisory committees, those members would be 
required to obtain a separate charter as a Federal advisory committee in 
order to continue such activities. See 48 Fed. ~. 19324 (April 28, 
1983) (interim GSA rule on Federal advisory committee management). 

A more fundamental concern regarding the conduct of future 
Commission hearings is that neither the draft bill nor the FACA 
specifically authorizes the Commission to adopt rules and regulations, 
including rules of procedure for its hearings. Under what appear to be 
well-settled principles of law set forth in Greene v. McElroy, 360 U.S. 
474 (1959), and Hannah v. Larche, 363 U.S. 420 (1960), whenever a court 
determines that an action taken by an inferior Federal agency was 
accomplished by procedures that arguably raise serious constitutional 
questions (e.g., the right to be apprised of informants' identities or 
to cross-examine witnesses), the court's initial inquiry will be 
"whether the President or Congress, within their respective 
constitutional powers, specifically has decided that the imposed 
procedures are necessary and warranted and has authorized their use." 
360 U.S. at 507. In order to withstand a challenge to its authority in 
litigation, the Commission must be able to demonstrate that it has 
specific authorization, in the text and the legislative history of its 
statute, to adopt procedures that are comparable to those adopted by 
other Executive branch commissions (e.g., the Commission on Civil 
Rights) and Congressional committees, but that do not incorporate all of 
the procedural protections that would be available to a witness in a 
criminal trial. 

5. Powers of Investigators. Because the Commission is likely to 
draw its investigators from a number of investigative agencies (e.g., 
the FBI, the INS, the IRS, and state and local law enforcement) that 
confer different enforcement powers on their agents, Commission 
investigators apparently would have no authorization under the draft 
bill to carry firearms, to serve warrants, or to ma~e arrests with such 
warrants, In addition, it is not clear that the members and staff of 
the Commission are subject to any of the provisions in title 18 that 
prohibit assault or more serious bodily harm of certain specific 
categories of Federal officers and employees. As a result, Commission 

43-121 0-85--2 
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investigators would be uncertain of their ability to defend themselves 
or members or staff of the Commission with fireanns should a dangerous 
situation arise, or to aid the Commission in enforcement of its 
SUbpoenas. 

In light of these concerns, 1 have taken the liberty of enclosing 
herewith a proposed modification of the draft bill for your review, and 
would welcome an opportunity to discuss it with you at your earliest 
convenience. A section-by-section analysis of the proposal is also 
enclosed. 

Sincerely, 

~~CU,~5t. 
~ James D. Harmon, Jr. (1' 

Enclosures 

cc: The Honorable D. Lowell Jensen 
The Honorable William H. Webster 
Robert J. Short 
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PRESIDENT'S COHHISSION ON ORGANIZED CRIHE 
o· .;-.... 

Joint Resolution to confer certain powers on the President's 

Commission on Organized Crime, and for other purposes. 

Resolved by the Senate and House of Representatives ~f 

the United States of America in Congress assembled, That for purposes 

of this joint resolution --

(1) The term "Commission" means the President's 

Commission on Organized Crime established by the President by Executive 

Order 12435, dated July 28, 1983, as it now exists and as it may be 

extended pursuant to amendments to that order. 

(2) The term "Chairman" means the Chairman of the 

Commission. 

(3) The term "person" means any person or enterprise, 

as those terms are defined in section 1961, title 18, United States 

Code, and includes any department, agency, or other unit of the 

Federal Government or of a State or local government. 

(4) The term "foreign country" means any country other 

than the United States or any territory, dependency, or possession 

thereof, and includes any colony, territory, dependency, or 

possession of any such country. 
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(5) The term "national of a foreign country" includes 

any person which is created or organized under the laws of, or has 
... 

its principal place of business or its center of activities or its siege 

~ in, any foreign country. 

(6) The term "national of the United States" includes 

any person which is created or organized under the laws of the 

United States, or of any State, territory, or possession thereof, or 

of the District of Columbia. 

(7) A proceeding before or ancillary to the Commission 

shall be deemed to be a proceeding held under the authority of the 

United States within the meaning of subsection (3) of section 2517, 

title 18, United States Code (relating ~o authorization for 

disclosure and use of intercepted wire or oral communications). 

(8) An oath or affirmation taken before the Commission 

or any subcommittee of the Commission, or before any member of the 

Commission or any member of the staff of the Commission designated by 

the Chairman or the Commission for such purpose, shall be deemed to be 

an oath taken before a competent officer or person within the meaning of 

section 1621, title 18, United States Code (relating to the offense of 

perjury) • 

(9) A proceeding before or ancillary to the Commission 

shall be deemed to be a macter within the jurisdiction of, or beiore, 

a department or agency of the United States within the meaning of 

section 1001, title 18, United States Code (relating to the offense 

of making a false statement) and section 1505, title 18, United States 

-2-
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Code (relating to the offense of obstruction of proceedings before 

departments, agencies, and committees). 

(10) A proceeding before or ancillary to the Commission 

shl')ll be deemed to be an official proceeding within the meaning of 

section 1512, title 18, United States Code (relating to tampering with 

a witness, victim, or an informant) and section 1513, title 18, 

United States Code (relating to retaliation against a witness, victim, 

or an informant). 

(11) For the purpose of section 8(a) and sertion 8(b) of 

this j oint resolution. the terms "wire communication," "oral 

communications," "intercept," and "contents" have the meanings set forth 

in section 2510, title 18, United States Code. 

(12) For the purpose of section 8(c) and section 8(d) 

of this joint resolution, th!1 terms "agency," "individual," "maintain," 

"record," and "accounting" have tne meanlngs set forth in section 552a, 

title 5, United States Code. 

(13) The records, reports, transcripts, minutes, 

appendixes, working papers, drafts, studies, agenda. or other 

documents which are made available to or prepared for or by the 

Commission or any subcommittee of the Commissiol. shall be deemed 

to be investigatory records compiled for law enforcement purposes 

within the meaning of sections 552 and 552b. title 5, United States 

Code. 

-3-
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SEC. 2. SUBPOENAS OF PERSONS IN UNITED STATES 

(a) The Cha-irmlln, or any member of the Commission or the Execu'tive 

Director of the Commission when so authorized by the Chairman or the 

Commission, shall have power to issue subpoenas. A subpoena may cOlDllland 
.< ..... 

each person to whom it is directed tC" attcld and to give testimony, at 

the time and place speci£ied therein,'before the Commission or any 

subcommittee of the Commission, or before any member of the Commission 

or any member of the staff of the Commission designated by the Chairman 

or the Commission for such purpose. A subpoena may also command the 

person to whom it is directed to produce the books, papers, documents, 

objects, or other information destgnated therein relati~g to or 

touching any matter in question or under investigation by the 

Commission. A subpoena may require the person to whom it is directed to 

produce such books, papers, documents, objects, or other information 

designated in the subpoena before the Commission or any subcommittee of 

the Commission, or before any member of the Commission or any member of 

the staff of the Commission designated by the Chairman or the Commission 

for f.uch purpose, at any time prior to the time at which such person is 

to testify. Such attendance of witnesses and production of information 

may,'be required from any place within the jurisdiction of the 

United States at any designated place of hearing. 

(b) In case of contumacy or refusal to obey a subpoena issued 

under this section, any district court of the United States or the 

United States court of any territory or possession, or the District 

Court of the United States for the District of Columbia, within the 

-4-
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jurisdiction of which the inquiry or investigation by the Commission 

is carried on. or within the jurisdiction of which such person guilty 

of contumacy or refusal to obey is found or resides or is domiciled 

or transacts business or has appointed an agent for receipt of service 

of process. upon application by an attorney for the Commission when so 

authorized by t~e Chairman or the Commission. shall have jurisdiction 

to issue to such person an order requiring such person to appear before 

the Commission or any subcommittee of the Commission, or before any 

member of the Commission or any member of the staff of the Commission 

designated by the Chairman or the Commission for such purpose. there 

to give testimony or to produce information relating to or touching 

the matter in question or under investigation. as required by the 

subpoena. If a person. fails to obey such order of the court. the 

court may 

(1) impose a fine upon. or summarily order the confinement of, such 

person, or both. pursuant to section 1826, title 28, United States 

Code (relating to civil contempt). provided that no period of such 

confinement shall exceed the life of tIle Commission. including 

extensions thereof, and in no event shall the period of such 

confinement exceed eighteen months; and 

(2) after determining that the remedies provided in paragraph (1) 

of this subsection have not been, or are not likely to be, effective 

in securing compliance with such order. punish such person by fine or 

imprisonment, pursuant to section 401, title 18, United States Code 

and Rule 42. Federal Rules of Criminal Procedure (relating to 

criminal contempt). 

-5-
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SEC, 3, SUBPOENAS OF PERSONS IN FOREIGN COUNTRIES 

(a) If the Commission determines that it requires the 

attendance and testimony of 

(1) ·'.myperson who is a national or resident of tha 

United Statas and who is in any foreign ('.Juntry; or 

(2) any person who is a national or resident of any 

foreign country, and who is owned or controlled by, or 

subject to the direction of, any person who is a national or 

resLdent of the United States and who is in a foreign country, 

or that it requires the production of a specified document or other 

thing or information by such person, any district court of the 

United States or the United States court of any territory or 

possession, or the District Court of the United States for the 

District of Columbia, upon application by an attorney for 

the Commission when so authorized by the Chairman or the 

Commission; shall have jurisdiction to orde}.' the issuance of 

a subpoena requiring that a person who meets the criteria set 

forth~n paragraph (1) of this subsection shall appear and 

testify or produce the specified document or other thing or 

information, or shall direat the person who meets the 

criteri~ set forth in paragraph (2) of this subsection to appear 

and testify or produce, such specified document or thing or 

information, before the Commission or any subcommittee of the 

Commission. or before any member of the Commission or any member of 

the staff of the Commission designated by said court for such 

-6-
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purpose, in accordance with the provisions of section 1783, 

title 28, United States Code. 

(b) In case of contumacy or refusal to obey a subpoena issued 

under this s~cdon, the court which has issued the subpoena, upon 

application by an attorney for the Commission when so authorized by the 

Chairman or the Commission, shall have jurisdiction to issue an order to 

show cause and to take all other actions that it deems appropriate in 

accordance with the provisions of section 1784, title 28, United States 

Code. 

SEC. 4. TESTUIONY OF }lATERIAL WITNESSES 

(a) I~ it appears by affidavit that the testimony of any person 

is material in any proceeding before or ancillary to the Commission, 

and it-- is shmrn that it may become impracticable to secure the 

presence of such person by SUbpoena, any district COlt1:t of the 

United States or the United States court of any territory or 

possession, or the District Court of the United States for the 

District of Columbia, within the jurisdiction of which the inquiry 

or investigation is carried on, or within the jurisdiction of 

"hich such person is found or resides or is domiciled or transacts 

business or has appointed an agent for receipt of service of process, 

upon application by an attorney for the Commission when so 

authorized by the Chairman or the Commission, shall have jurisdiction 

to issue a "arrant for the arrest of such person as a material witness, 

and shall thereafter impose conditions of release pursuant to section 

3146, title 18, United States Code. 

-7-
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(b) If any person, having been released pursuant to subsection (5) 

of this section and section 3146, title 18, United States Code f04 

appearance as a material witness, willfully fails to appear before 

the Commission as required, the court may 

(1) itilpose' a fine upon, or nummarily order the confinement of, 

such person, or both, pursuant to section 1826, title 28, 

United States Code (relating to civil contempt), provided that no 

period of suc~ confinement shall exceed the life of the Co~~ission, 

including extensions thereof, and in no event shall the period 

of such confinement exceed eighteen months; and 

(2) after determining that the remedies provided in 

paragraph (1) of this subsection have not been, or are not likely 

to be, effective in securing comp1i~'lce with such order. punish 

such p~rson by fine or imprisonment, pursuant to section 401, 

title 18, United States Code and Rule 42. Federal Rules of Crininal 

Procedure (relating to criminal contempt), 

SEC. 5. TESTIMONY OF PERSONS IN CUSTODY 

If the Commission determines that it requires the testimony 

of ~ person in the custody of the Attorney General of the 

United States or of any department, agency, or other unit of a State 

or local government, any district court of the United States or the 

United States court of any territory or possession, or the District 

Court of the United States for the District of Columbia. within 

the jurisdiction of which such person is to testify. or within the 

jurisdiction of which such person is held in custody, upon 
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application by an attorney for the Commission when so authorized 

by the Chairman or the Commission, shall have jurisdiction to 

issue a writ of habeas corpus ad testificandum requiring the 

custodian to produce such person before the Commission or any 
.' J' ... 

subcommittee of the Commission, or before any member of the staff 

of the Commission designated by the Chairman or the Commission for 

such purpose. 

SEC. 6. COMPULSION OF TESTIMONY 

If a person who has been or may be called to testify or to 

provide informacion l.'efore the Commission or any subcommittee of the 

Commi~sion, or before any 'ember of the Commission or any member of the 

staff of the Commission designated by the Chairman or the Commission for 

such purpose, refuses. on the basis of his privilege against self-

incrimination, to testify or to produce such information, the 

Commission may, with the approval of the Attorney General, issue 

an order requiring the person to give testimony or to provide 

information which he refuses to give or to provide on the basis of his 

privilege against self-incrimination, in the same manner and subject 

to the same conditions as an agency of the United States is 

authorized to issue such an order pursuant to sections 6001, 6002, and 

6004, title 18, United States Code. 

SEC. 7. TAKING OF TESTIMONY AND RECEIPT OF EVIDENCE 

(a) The Commission, or any subcommittee of the Commission 

when so authorized by the Chairman or the Commission, may conduct 

-9-



24 

hearings, administer oaths and affi~ations, e~amine ~itnesses. and 

receive documenta ... y or other j,nfonnation in evidence. Any member of 

the Commission, or any member of the staff of the Commission, designated 

by the Chairman or the Commission for such purpose may administer oaths 
.' J'"~ 

and affirmations, examine ~itnesses, and receive documentary or other 

information in evidence. 

(b) Whenever the Chairman ~r the Commission, or any subco~ittee 

of the Commission when so authorized by the Chai~an or the Commission. 

determines to meet in a closed session, subsections (a) (1) , (a)(3). 

and (b) of section 10 of the Federal Advisory Committee Act shall not 

apply with respect to such mee~ing, and section 552, title 5, 

United States Code. shall not apply to the records. reports, and 

transcripts of any such meeting. 

SEC. 8~ ACCESS to OTHER AGENCY RECORDS 

(a) Nothing in chapter 119, title 18, United States Code 

shall be deemed to prohibit any investigative or law enforcement 

officer who, by any means authorized by said chapter, has obtained 

knowledge of the contents of any wire or oral communication, or 

evidence derived therefrom, from disclosing such contents to the 

Commission or any subcommittee of thc Commission, or to any member 

of the Commission o. any member of the staff of the Commission 

designated by the Chairman o. the Commission fo. such purpose, to 

the extent that such disclosu.e is appropriate to the p.oper 

perfo~ance of the official duties of the officer making the disclosure, 

or the official duties of the Commission. the subcommittee of the 

-10-
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Commission. the member of the Commission. or the member of the staff 

of the Commission receiving the disclosure. 

(b) Nothing in chapter 119. title 18. United States Code shall 
..... .1" ..... 

be deemed to prohibit any investigative or law enforcement officer. or 

any member of the Commission or any member of the staff of the 

Commission. who. by any means authorized by said chapter. has obtained 

knowledge of the contents of any wire or oral communication. or evidence 

derived therefrom. from using such contents to the extent that such 

use is appropriate to the proper performance of his official duties. 

(c) Disclosure otherwise prohibited by subsection (b) of 

section 552a. title 5. United States Code. of a record maintained 

by an agency may. upon application to such agency by an attorney 

for the Commission when so authorized by the Chairman or the 

Commission. be made to the Commission and members of the staff of 

the Commission for use in the performance of the Commission's duties. 

(d) An agency disclosing a record under subsection (c) of 

this section shall not make the accounting required by subsection (c) 

of section 552a. title 5. United States Code. to be made available to 

the individual named in the record. 

(e) Section 3413. title 12. United States Code is amended by 

adding the following new subsection (k): "(k) Nothing in this 

chapter shall apply to any subpena issued by the President's 

Commission on Organized Crime. or by any member or the Executive 

Director of said Commission.". 
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(f) A person to whom disclosure of information is made under 

this section shall use such information solely in the performance of 

his official duties for the Commission and shall make no disclo~ure 

of such information except as provided for by this joint resolution, 
,~ 

or as otherwise authorized by law. 

SEC. 9. SERVICE OF PROCESS; WITNESS FEES 

(a) All process and papers issued by the Commission, or by any 

member of the Commission or any member of the staff of the Commission 

designated by the Chairman or the Commission for such purpose, shall be 

served at any place within the jurisdiction of the United Staees, by a 

United States marshal, by his deputy, or by any other person who is 

not a party and who is not less than eighteen years of age, in person, 

by registered or certified mail, by telegraph, or by leaving a copy 

thereof ae the residence or principal office or place of business of 

the person required to be served or at the principal office or place 

of business of the agent'whom the person required to be served has 

appointed for receipt of service of process. \{hen service is by 

registered or certified mail or by telegraph, the return post office 

receipt or telegraph receipt therefor shall be proof of service. 

Otherwise, the verified return by the individual making service, 

setting forth the manner of such service, shall be proof of service. 

(b) With the exception of process and papers issued by a 

court pursuant to section 3 of this joint resolution, all process 

and papers of any court to which application may be made under this 
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joint resolution t:lay be served in any judicial. district wherein the 

person rcquired to be served is found, resides, is domiciled, 

transacts business, or has appointed an agent for receipt of service 

of process. AI.l; process and papers issued by a court pursuant to 

section 3 of this joint resolution may be served in the manner and 

as provided in sections 1783 and 1784, title 28, United States Code. 

(c) A witness summoned before the Commission or any subco~ittee 

of the Commission, or before any member of the Commission or any member 

of the staff of the Commission, shall be paid the same fees and mileage 

as are paid witnesses in the courts of the United States. A witness 

whose deposition is taken and the person taking the same shall 

severally be entitled to the same fees as are paid for like services 

in the courts of the United States. 

SEC. 10. POHERS OF INVESTIGATORS 

(a) Investigators for the President's Commission on Organized 

Crime are authorized to carry firearms, to serve warrants issued 

pursuant to subsection (b) of section 2 or to section 4 of this joint 

resolution, and to make arrests with such warrants or without W!lrrants 

for any felony cognizable under the laws of the United States committed 

in their presence. This authorization shall in no way constitute 

a repeal, abridgement, or limitation of any authorit~T that such 

investigators possessed, at the time of their appointment to the staff 

of the Commission, as law enforcement officers under any statute or 

regulation of the United States, or ~f any State, county, or 

municipality therein, or of the District of Columbia. 

-13-
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(b) Section 1114, title 18, United States Code is amended by 

inserting immediately after "any officer or employee of the Federal 

Bureau of Investigation of the Department of Justice. ," the following: 

"any member or employee of the President's Commission on Organized 

Crime.," .. 

SEC. 11. RULES AND REGULATIONS 

The Commission shall have full power and authority to make 

such rules and regulations as are necessary to carry out the purposes 

of Executive Order 12435 and this joint resolution, including the 

power and authority to make and to adopt rules of procedure for the 

conduct of hearings by the Commission. 
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Mr. HUGHES. Our first and only witness today is judge 
Irving R. Kaufman. Judge Kaufman has served on the Federal 
bench with great distinction since he was appointed to the U.S. Dis
trict Court for the Southern District of New York by President 
Truman in 1949. In 1961 President Kennedy appointed Judge Kauf
man to the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Second Circuit. He served 
as chief judge of the second circuit from 1973 to 1980. In addition to 
his work on the Commission, he is carrying a full docket on the 
second circuit. 

Judge, we are just delighted to have you with us this morning. 
We have your statement which, without objection, will be made a 
part of the record in full and you may proceed as you see fit. Wel
come. 

TESTIMONY OF HON. IRVING R. KAUFMAN, CHAIRMAN, PRESI
DENT'S COMMISSION ON ORGANIZED CRIME, ACCOMPANIED 
BY JAMES HARMON, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
Judge KAUFMAN. Well, you're very kind, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. Chairman, Mr. Sawyer, and counsel of the subcommittee, I 

have to apologize for the delay but I will have to at the same time 
apologize for the weather which caused us to sit on the runway for 
2 hours this morning. I'm sorry to delay this subcommittee conven
ing. 

I can read this statement or I can give you a quick summary. 
Perhaps I ought to start and if it's beginning to get protracted, 
then I will go to a summary. 

Mr. HUGHES. That will be fine, however you desire to proceed. 
Judge KAUFMAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
I have been a Federal judge for 35 years, and I have had the 

privilege of appearing before subcommittees of the Committee on 
the Judiciary on numerous occasions. Today, however, I offer this 
statement not in my role as a member of the Federal judiciary, nor 
as a representative of the U.S. Judicial Conference, but rather as 
the Chairman of the President's Commission on Organized Crime, 
to urge your favorable consideration of House Joint Resolution 490. 

As you know, the Commission was established by Executive 
order in July 1983. In announcing the formation of the Commis
sion, President Reagan charged us with the difficult task of con
ducting a nationwide investigation of organized crime in both its 
traditional and emerging forms, and producing recommendations 
for legislative change, reforms in the administration of justice, and 
institutional remedies which would allow Federal, State, and local 
law enforcement authorities to confront more effectively the grow
ing power of organjzed crime. As one aspect of this mandate, the 
Commission is directed to expose to the American public the 
nature and scope of organized criminal activity through a series of 
public hearings conducted across the Nation. 

Cognizant of the enormity of our mission, the Commission on Or
ganized Crime has commenced its investigation with dedication 
and vigor. The membership of the Commission includes persons 
with a broad range of expertise concerning the problems engen
dered by organized crime. Virtually all of the Commissioners are or 
have been engaged in law enforcement activities, some as prosecu-
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tors, others as investigators or police officers. The Commission also 
includes two members of the Federal judiciary-your speaker and 
Supreme Court Justice Potter Stewart, two Members of Congress
Chairmen Thurmond and Rodino, two professors of law and a 
number of practicing attorneys. Our staff includes some of the Na
tion's most experienced organized crime prosecutors-here is one 
right to my right, Jim Hr.::.mon-including several attorneys who 
were members of the special organized crime strike forces which 
operate across the country. The Commission's investigators include 
agents from the Federal Bureau of Investigation, the Department 
of Labor, the Internal Revenue Service, and other Federal and 
State agencies. Together, the Commissioners and staff bring many 
years of insight and experience to our investigation. We believe 
that as a group, the President's Commission on Organized Crime is 
uniquely well situated to conduct an indepth, comprehensive inves
tigation of organized crime, and to recommend changes that will 
allow law enforcement at all levels to challenge this menace. 

The Commission has successfully launched this effort. We have 
conducted two public hearings-the first in Washington in Novem
ber and recently in New York City. The Commission has also com
menced work on several projects that may lead to the issuance of 
periodic staff reports. 

The Commission's investigation will not be a superficial overview 
of organized crime, nor will our hearings merely present informa
tion already in the public dbmain. Rather, the Commission will en
deavor to add to the knowledge that already exists concerning or
ganized crime and the nature and scope of its influence. We expect 
that in many cases the disclosures that we make will provide new 
information to both the public at large and its elected or appointed 
representatives. Similarly, our recommendations will not be mere 
rubberstamps for the positions of any particular individual or polit
ical party. The Commission will be examining the phenomenon of 
organized crime with a fresh perspective, and it hopes to make a 
substantial contribution to the national effort against organized 
crime. 

As you know, Chairman Rodino has introduced, at the request of 
the Department of Justice, House Joint Resolution 490, which 
would enable the Commission to subpoena witnesses, would author
ize the initiation of civil or criminal contempt proceedings against 
persons who igno~,; these subpoenas, and would provide, in appro
priate cases, for the compUlsion of testimony from recalcitrant wit
nesses who invoke their constitutional privilege against self-in
crimination. 

It has become increasingly clear that we will be unable to fulfill 
our mandate unless Congress acts favorably on our request for sub
poena, contempt, compUlsion of testimony and other powers. I be
lieve that it is critical and urgent that the Commission be vested 
with such authority if its work is to succeed. It is the hope of the 
Commission that thB members of this subcommittee will appreciate 
the importance and urgency of these needs and will act expedi
tiously on the resolution which Chairman Rodino has introduced. 

Our investigation is still at its early stages, but we have already 
encountered significant reluctance among individuals we have 
asked to meet with members of the staff, much less to appear at a 
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public hearing. Persons who have been directly involved in unlaw
ful activities are understandably not enthusiastic over the prospect 
of presenting information to the Commission, yet such individuals 
are ideally situated to provide us with the knowledge we seek. 
Even more troubling, however, has been the reluctance of respecta
ble, law-ab1ding members of the public to provide testimony or evi
dence to the Commission and its staff. In preparing for our most 
recent hearing in New York City, for example, the Commission's 
staff communicated with a number of representatives of the bank
ing industry. To our dismay, almost all of them refused to even 
meet with members of the staff, and others who agreed to see 
them, declined our invitation to testify at the hearing. 

Although we believe that our latest hearing was successful in ex
posing some of the problems associated with financial laundering 
schemes, we were and continue to be hampered by our inability to 
compel the production of testimony and evidence. As our work pro
gresses, we have every reason to believe that this problem will 
become even more critical, since potential witnesses may have en
gaged in questionable conduct. Unless we are authorized to issue 
subpoenas and seek their enforcement through court orders of con
tempt, we are simply unable to develop and present the informa
tion we must to fulfill our mandate. What end does it serve to have 
a Presidential Commission to investigate organized crime, if it 
lacks subpoena power and is unable to compel attendance, testimo
ny and the production of information. It makes such a Commission 
impotent, I submit. 

Another critical requirement of the Commission on Organized 
Crime is not addressed in the proposed resolution. It is widely rec" 
ognized that court-authorized wiretaps are a vital tool in investiga
tions of organized crime figures, and the Commission seeks legal 
authority to obtain access, where appropriate, to the transcripts of 
court-authorized wiretaps. 

The value of electronic surveillance in organized crime investiga
tions cannot be overstated. Indeed, the legislative history of title III 
of the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets Act of 1968 is re
plete with references to the importance of wiretaps in organized 
crime trials. The Senate report accompanying the draft bill, for ex
ample, quotes New York District Attorney Frank Hogan as stating 
that, "wiretapping is an indispensable weapon in the fight against 
organized crime," and the report further observes that "electronic 
surveillance techniques by law enforcement officials are indispen
sable legal tools" in organized crime cases. Similarly, the final 
report of President Lyndon Johnson's Commission on Law Enforce
ment and Administration of Justice-this is in 1967-noted that 
wiretaps are the most important tool which law enforcement au
thorities can employ in investigations of organized crime figures. I 
might note in passing that Justice Lewis Powell-I think he had 
just finished his term as the president of the American Bar-was 
on that Commission on Law Enforcement which was headed by Mr. 
Katzenbach. 

I emphasize the Commission does not request authorization to 
conduct electronic surveillance, nor does it seek to disclose or to 
\ ~se information obtained through wiretaps in ongoing investiga
tions and prosecutions where such disclosure or use would jeopard-
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ize Federal law enforcement interests. The Commission believes, 
however, that title III information now available in files in Govern
ment agencies would be invaluable both in examining the wide 
range of activities in which criminal cartels engage, and in develop
ing proposals to counteract the growing influence of these groups. 
The Commission does not seek blanket authorization to disclose the 
contents of the transcripts it may obtain, but does request authori
zation to make such disclosure in a limited number of cases. We 
would, of course, work closely with all concerned agencies, to guar
antee that no disclosure would compromise an ongoing investiga
tion or would improperly reveal confidential investigative tech
niques. Furthermore, the proposed statutory authorization concern
ing the Commission's access to this material-and what we're talk
ing about is access, it's material already there-would provide ex
plicitly for formal review of our requests by the Attorney General 
or his designee. I am confident that this mechanism is more than 
adequate to protect the interests of all parties in these circum
stances. 

Thus far, the President's Commission on Organized Crime has 
been undaunted in its effort to fulfill its goals without relying on 
subpoena, contempt, and compUlsion authority, but it has been, I 
must confess, a frustrating task for the staff and Commission. We 
believe, moreover, that if the Commission is to complete its vital 
mission, it must be vested promptly with legal power to obtain the 
information it requires. The problem of organized crime is one 
which affects every American citizen. This disease transcends all 
geographic, ethnic, political, and social divisions, and is truly a 
matter of national concern. We ask for your support so that we 
may be able to accomplish the critical task to which we have been 
assi.gned. 

I have already submitted a resolution which was adopted by the 
Commission on March I3-and that was a unanimous vote of the 
Commission-requesting your favorable consideration of House 
Joint Resolution 490. 

I am very grateful to you for your courtesy to me for waiting for 
me and this opportunity to present this statement. 

Perhaps it would be worthwhile before closing to read a portion 
of the President's talk in the rose garden when the Commission 
was sworn in. This is just one paragraph. "More than 23 years ago, 
as he sentenced defendants in a trial following the notorious Appa
lachin Conference in upstate New York, a Federal judge noted"
well, we might as well brush aside the anonymity, I am the Feder
al judge-"noted that the defendants before him had not stumbled 
into criminal activity thoughtlessly or because of underprivileged 
backgrounds. He referred to them as hardened, sophisticated crimi
nals who thought of themselves as a group above the law, men who 
placed loyalty to each other above loyalty to their country and its 
law-abiding citizens. He noted that these men wear two faces, that 
they cloaked themselves in the respectability of charitable or civic 
organizations, even as they work to prey on innocent people and 
undermine the very moral foundations of our society." 

Then he said, "Judge Kaufman, your words were true then, and 
unfortunately, they are true today. I want you and the members of 
the Commission here to know, as you seek subpoena power from 
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the Congress and go about the difficult tasks ahead of you, that you 
have my full support." 

I thank you and, of course, I'm available for any questions you 
might want to put to me. I suggest, however, that Jim Harmon is 
far more knowledgeable on this subject, having spent most of his 
life, if not all of his adult life, in the prosecution and running down 
of organized crime, having started out with Frank Hogan and 
going on under Morganthau and switching over to the Federal side 
with the strike forces and so forth. I'm sure Mr. Harmon will be 
happy to answer any questions you may have. Thank you. 

[The complete statement follows:] 

STATEMENT OF HON. IRVING R. KAUFMAN, CHAIRMAN, PRESIDENT'S COMMISSION ON 
ORGANIZED CRIME 

I have been a federal judge for thi'-'cy-five years, and I have had the privilege of 
appearing before subcommittees of the Committee on the Judiciary on numerous oc
casions. Today, however, I offer this statement, not in my role as a member of the 
federal judiciary, nor as a representative of the United States Judicial Conference, 
but rather as the Chairman of the President's Commission on Organized Crime, to 
urge your favorable consideration of House Joint Resolution 4HO. 

As you know, the Commission was established by Executive Order in July 1983. In 
announcing the formation of the Commission, President Reagan charged us with the 
difficult task of conducting a nationwide investigation of organized crime in both its 
traditional and emerging forms, and producing recommendations for legislative 
change, reforms in the administration of justice, and institutional remedies which 
would allow federal, state and local law enforcement authorities to confront more 
effectively the growing power of organized crime. As one aspect of this mandate, the 
Commission is directed to expose to the AmE'rican public the nature and SCOpt> of 
organized criminal activity through a series of public hearings conducted across the 
nation. 

Congnizant of the enormity of our mission, the Commission on Organized Crime 
has commenced its investigation with dedication and vigor. The membership of the 
Commission includes persons with a bro::.;:! range of expertise concerning the prob
lems engendered by organized crime. Virtually all of the Commissioners are or havE' 
been engaged in law enforcement activities. some as prosecutors, others as investiga
tOI'S or police officers. The Commission also includes two members of the federal ju
diciary-your speaker and Supreme Court Justice Potter Stewart. two members of 
Congress-Chairmen Thurmond and Rodino, two professors of law and a number of 
practicing attorneys. Our staff includes some of the nation's most experienced orga
nized crime prosecutors, including several attorneys who were members of the spe
cial organized crime strike forces which operate across the country. The Commis
sion's investigators include agents from the Federal Bureau of Invt'stigation, the De
partment of Labor, the Internal Revenue Service and other federal and state agE'n
cies. Together, the Commissioners and staff bring many years of insight and experi
ence to our investigation. We believe that as a group, the President's Commission on 
Organized Crime is uniquely well situated to conduct an in-depth, comprehensive 
investigation of organized crime. and to recommend changes that will allow law t'n
fOl'cement at all levels to challenge this menace. 

The Commission has successfullv launched this effort. We have conductl'd two 
public hearings-the first in Wash'ington, D.C., in November. and recently in New 
York City. At our hearing in New York, WE' explored tht' probll'ms engendered by 
financial laundering schemes. and we rect'ived testimony from a number of wit
nesses, including a federal agent with direct experience in laundering schemes. a 
major organized crime figure, and an official from the United States Department of 
the Treasury. The Commission has also commenced work on several projectEi that 
may lead to the issuance of pl'riodic staff reports, and we have been actively pro
gressing with our investigation of topics that will be the subjects of futurE' hearings. 

The Commission's investigation will not be a supt·rficial overview of organized 
crime. nor will our hearings merely present information already in lhe public 
domain. Rather. the Commission will endeavor to add to the knowledge that already 
exists concerning organized crime and the nature and scope of its influencl>. WE' 
expect that in many cases the disclosures that we make will provide new informa
tion to both the public at large and its E'lected or appointed rl'presentatives. Similar
ly. our recommendations will not he mere rubberstamps for the positions of any par-
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ticular individual or political party. The Commission will be examining the phe
nomenon of organized crime with a fresh perspective. and it hopes to make a sub
stantial contribution to the national effort against organized crime. 

As you know, Chairman Rodino has introduced, at the request of the Department 
of Justice. House Joint Resolution 1190, which would enable the Commission to sub
ponena witnesses. would authorize the initiation of civil 01' criminal contempt pro
ceedings against persons who ignore these subpoenas, and would provide, in appro
priate cases, for the compulsion of testimony from recalcitrant witnesses who invoke 
their Constitutional privilege against self-incrimination. 

It has become increasingly clear that we will be unable to fu](ill Ollr mandate 
unless Congress acts favorably on our request for subpoena. contempt, compulsion of 
testimony and other powers. I believe that it is critical and urgent that the Commis
sion be vested with such authority if its work is to succeed. It is the hope of the 
Commission that the members of this Subcommittee will appreciate the importance 
and urgency of these needs and will act expeditiously on the resolution which Chair
man Rodino has introduced. 

Our investigation is still at its early stages, but we have already encountered sig
nificant reluctance among individuals we have asked to meet with members of the 
staff, much less to appear at a public hearing. Persons who have been directly in
vovled in unlawful activities are understandably not enthusiastic over the prospect 
of presenting information to the Commission. yet such individuals are ideally situat
ed to pI'ovide us with the information we require. Even more troubling, however, 
has been the reluctance of respectable. law-abiding members of the public to provide 
testimony or evidence to the Commission and its staff. In preparing for our most 
recent hearing in New York City, for example, the Commission s staff communicat
ed with a number of representatives of the banking industry. We had hoped that 
these individuals would be able to inform us of the internal practices which banks 
have adopted or might consider implementing to assure that these financial institu
tions are not unwittingly used as a conduit for the transfer of unlawfully obtained 
funds to off-shore jurisdictions. To our dismay, almost all of them refused to even 
meet with members of the staff. and others who agreed to see them, decllned to 
appeal' at the hearing. 

Although we believe that our latest hearing was sllccessful in exposing some of 
the problems associated with financial laundering schemes, we were and continue to 
be hampered by our inability to compel the production of testimony and evidence. 
As our work progresses, we have every reason to believe that this problem will 
become even more critical, since potential witnesses may have engaged in question
able conduct. Unless we are authorized to issue subpoenas and seek their enforce
ment through court orders of contempt, we are simply unable to develop and 
present the information we must to fulfill our mandate. What end does it serve to 
have a presidential commission to investigate organized crime, if it lacks subpeona 
power and is unable to compel attendance. testimony and the production of informa
tion? 

Another critical requirement of the Commission on Organized Crime is not ad
dressed in the proposed resolution. It is widely recognized that court-authorized 
wiretaps are a vital tool in investigations of organized crime figures, and the Com
mission seeks legal authority to obtain access. where appropriate, to the transcripts 
of court-authorized wiretaps. 

The value of electronic surveillance in organized crime investigations cannot be 
overstated. Indeed. the legislative history of Title III of the Omnibus Crime Conttol 
and Safe Streets Act of Hl68 is replete with references to the importance of wiretaps 
in organized crime trials. The Senate Report accompanying the draft bill, for exam
ple, quotes New York District Attorney Frank Hogan as stating that "wiretapping 
is an indispensable weapon in the fight against organized crime", and the report 
further observes that "electronic surveillance techniques by law enforcement offi
cials are indispensable legal tools" in organized crime cases. Similarly, the final 
report of President Lyndon Johnson's Commission on Law Enforcement and Admin
istration of Justice noted that wiretaps are the most important tool which law en
forcement authorities can employ in investigations of organized crime figures. 

I emphasize the Commission does not request authorization to conduct electronic 
surveillance. nor does it seek to disclose or to use information obtained through 
wiretaps in ongoing investigations and prosecutions where such disclosure 01' use 
would jeopardize federal law enforcement interests. The Commission believes, how
ever, that Title III information now available would be invaluable both in examin
ing the wide rangE' of activities in which criminal cartels engage, and in developing 
proposals to counteract the growing influence of these groups. The Commission does 
not seek blanket authorization to disrlose the contents of the transcripts it may 
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obtain. but does request authorization to make such disclosure in a limited number 
of cases. We would. of course. work closely with all concerned agencies. to guarante!:' 
that no disclosure would compromise an ongoing investigation or would impropel'Jy 
disclose confidential inve>:tigativ£' techniques. FUl'tht'rmor£', tht' propm;t'd statutory 
authorization concerning the Commission's access to this material provides £'xplicit. 
ly for formal review of our requests by the Attorney Genernl or his d!:'sigm'e. I am 
confident that this mechanism is more than adequate to protect the int('rests of' all 
parties in these instances. 

Thus far. the President's Commission on Organizl'd Criml' has bl'en undaunted in 
its effort to fulfill its goals without relying on subpol'na. contempt and compulsion 
authority, but it has been a frustrnting task. We believe, moreover, that if the Com· 
mission is to complete its vital mission, it must be vested promptly with ll'gal power 
to obtain the information it requires. The problem of organized criml' is onl' whieh 
affects every American citizl'n. Thii:l diseas!:' trnnsc!:'nds all geogr, phie, ethnic and 
social divisions and is truly a math'r of national concern, We ask for yoltr support 
so that we may bl' able to accomplish thl' critit'al task to which w(' havt' b('en as· 
signed. 

I submit with this statem('nt, a r('solution which wus adoptE'd by thE' Commission 
on March la, l!JHl, requesting your favorablt, consideration of Hous(' Joint R('solu· 
tion 4BO. 

Thank you for your time and consid('ration. ,Jam(',; If:,tmon, thl' Commh;sion's Ex· 
ecutive Director and Chi('f Counsel. and I would b(' plemiPd to answ('r your ques· 
tions. 

HESOI.l TTION 

Whereas Titl(' III of the Omllibn I'l'imt' Control and Saft' Stn'ets Act of' l!HiH, as 
amended IIH U.S.C. §§ 2:i:W-2',l II I " ,,!.,latps thl' intern'ption of win' or oral commu
nications by investigative or law ( rl'ltr':'H'nt officers and thl' disl'iosul'l' and use of 
the contents of such communicatiot'·;, I, ,'vidl'ncp dprived thprl'from, to otl1l'r inVl't;
tigative or law enforcement officers; ".' 

Whereas it appears that the legi~latlve hbtol'Y and judicial intE'rprl'tations of 
Title III do not permit the members and staff of th£' Pr('sident's Commission on Or· 
ganized Crime to be considerl'd "investigative or law enlclrcE'mt'llt officers" to whom 
disclosure of information obtained pursuant to Tit)p III may hI' mad£'; and 

Whereas the Senatl' Judiciarv Committp(' has statl'o, with n.fPl'enn' to '1'itl(' III. 
that "intercepting th(> communications of organizpd criminals is thl' only pffl'rtivl' 
means of iearninfr about tht'ir activities"; and 

Whereas the Commission has bl'en charged by thl' Prpsidpnt of thl' Unitl'd StatE's 
with the r('sponsibilitil's, int('r alia. lor "eva!uatlingl Fl'd('ral laws pprtinent to the 
effort to combat organized crime" and "dt'vplop[illgl in·depth infbrmation on thl' 
participants in organized crime networkH"; and 

Whereas thl' Commission belil'V{'s that (,Vl'n tht> authority to issue suhpopn'l~. to 
immunize witn('ssps, and to sel'k judicial l'nforeement of Commission suhprJ(>nas~ 
whil(' vital to the work of the ('ommissioI1'~wiIl not Sume!' fill' til(' Commission to 
fulfill these r('sponsibilities if it is unable to obtain accl'SS to and USl' of Titl!' III 
information loth('r than information from survpillancl's that an' in progrpss or that 
were conducted in violation of Title IIII, 

Now. therefore, be it resolved that thl' Chairman of thl' Commission bl', and 
h"!r('bv is, authorized and directed bv thl' Commbsion tn infbrm th!' I'(,lpvant com· 
mittees and subcommittt'£'s of'('ongn:ss that tIlt' Ilwmhprs of tIw ('ommission UlHlIll' 

mously agree that the Commission must haw' tll(' authority to obtain al'('l'SS to, and 
to use, Title III information in (lrd!'r to fulfill its responsibilitil's. 

Mr. HUGHES. Thank you, Judge, for a very fine statement and 
welcome, Mr. Harmon. Mr. Harmon has indeed had a most distin
guished career and I've been following it over the years very close
ly. 

Let me just, if I might, first try to garner some idea of just what 
type of staff you expect to take on and have taken on. You have 
been chargf'd with finding the sources and amounts of organized 
crime income and the uses to which that income is put. I don't 
have to tell you that's an extremely complex undertaking. 
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Do you expect to hire consultants for that purpose? Do you 
expect to receive assistance from the various Federal agencies that 
might have that type of expertise or a combination of both? 

Judge KAUJ!'MAN. I'll answer it briefly and then tum it over to 
MI'. Harmon. The answer to that is unequivocably yes. We have 
members on the staff already who are so equipped and we expect 
to get the cooperation of representatives of the various agencies, 
and I believe Mr. Harmon can give you more detail. 

Mr. HARMON. Yes, Mr. Chairman, we do intend to retain consult
ants to devise a method by which we can undertake this study, in 
essence, for the first time from the sotl1'ces of information available 
to law enforcement. From what we've seen in the past, attempts to 
estimate organized crime's income h&ve been made from public 
source information. 

We would also point out that one of the techniques that we 
intend to examine as a way of making this determination is to, in 
essence, accept what organized crime figurei;', have said is the 
source and the amount of their income, and we think that, based 
on my experience, that electronic surveillance and access to elec
tronic surveillance is one of the surest ways to make that determi
nation. 

For example, it might be that there are results of electronic sur
veillance which when taken as a whole define and explain the skim 
that organized crime ~s in a position and does obtain as a result of 
casino gambling in some areas. 

Mr. HUGHES. The budget anticipates a staff of 20 persons, as I 
und~rstand it. Can you tell us generally the responsibilities of the 
staff, whether that anticipated staff of 20 persons is still relevant 
to what you deem to be your needs; and second, whether the staff 
will be conducting independent investigations? 

Mr. HARMON. Well, the figure of 20 people as members of the 
staff refers to 20 permanent personnel assigned to the staff. In ad
dition to that, we have beer. advised and we have taken advantage 
of the capability to have assigned to the Commission on a detail 
basis active agents from both Federal and local law enforcement 
who will be full-time members of the staff, thus, in that way ex
tending the number of people on the staff beyond 20. 

At this point, it looks like-well, I can tell you 'vhat the present 
status is. We have six attorneys presently onboard with the staff. 
We will probably increase that to seven. We will probably have a 
total of 16 to 17 investigators, plus the administrative support staff. 
The investigators themselves are headed by Chief Investigator 
Manuel Gonzales who spent approximately 6 years with the New 
York City Police Department as a detective and the balance of his 
time of 7 or 8 years with the FBI in New York handling organized 
crime cases. 

So we will have a balance of both Federal agents, detectives from 
the New York City Police Department, as well as possibly two de
tectives from the Los Angeles Police Department. The chief of 
police there has our request under consideration. 

Beyond active agents and detectives, we do have two investiga
tors who have worked as investigators for various congressional 
committees in the past. 
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So we think that the budget that has been established and the 
way in which we are able to bring people onboard is sufficient for 
the Commission's purposes. In essence, there will be some investi
gative work done by the agents, in essence, to further develop 
areas which for one reason or another law enforcement may not 
have been able to develOp in specific cases, always directed toward 
fulfilling the mandate from the President; that is, to determine the 
makeup of organized crime networks, organized crime's income and 
sources of that income. 

Mr. HUGHES. Now obviously the law enforcement agents that are 
detailed to work with the Commission will have arrest, search, and 
seizure authority and the power to carry firearms. At one time the 
Commission sought such authority. As I understand it, that request 
has been dropped. 

Mr. HARMON. Yes, sir. We have reached an alternate way of ac
complishing the same effect through discussions with the Depart
ment of Justice. The Department of Justice has agreed on a case
by-case basis, individual by individual, to consider to deputize spe
cific investigators with the President's Commission which would 
then give them the power to respond in unforeseen situations 
where they might be dealing with dangerous criminals to be in a 
position where they, for example, could defend themselves; in addi
tion to that, to be able to serve Commission subpoenas. We think 
that would adequately handle the situation. 

Judge KAUFMAN. That is deputized as Federal officers. 
Mr. HUGHES. Yes; I understand. I have a number of questions 

about the Commission's request for access to wiretap transcripts, 
that is title III material. There have been a number of amend
ments to House Joint Resolution 490 recommended by the Depart
ment of Justice as submitted with their letter to Chairman Rodino 
copying Mr. Fish, Mr. Sawyer and myself. I notice that the letter 
that comes from the Department of Justice makes no mention of 
concurrence by the Commission. 

[Information follows:] 

Hon. PETER W. RODINO. Jr., 
Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary. 
House of Representatiues. Washington. De 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE, 
OFFICE OF LEGISI.ATIVE AFFAIRS. 

Wa.~hinflton. [l(~ April 4. 1.984. 

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN: On November IH, 19HB, we transmitted to the Speaker. on 
behalf of the President's Commission on Organized Crime, a legislative proposal to 
provide the Commission with the statutory authority necessary for the performance 
of its important re~ponsibilities. Subsequently, you kindly introduced the proposal, 
on behalf of the Commission, as H.J. Res. 490. 

As the result of further review of the Commission's needs, we believe that section 
7 of H.J. Res. 490 should be amended to authorize the Commission, in certain cir
cumstances, to have access to and to use wire and oral communications intercepted 
in accordance with the provisions of Title III of the Organized Crime Control Act of 
1970, 18 U.S.C. 250 et seq. Access to and use of such information would be important 
to the Commission's ability to discharge its responsibilities in developing detailed 
information concerning the operation of organized crime networks. 

Enclosed are suggested amendments to section 7 of H.J. Res. 490 to accomplish 
this end. More specifically, we propose the redesignation of subsections la) and Ib) as 
subsections (e) and (fl and the addition of four new subsections. The proposed subsec
tions (a), (b), (c), and (d) conform closely to the language of 18 U.S.C. 2517 (ll, (2), and 
(3) but do 'lot amend the provisions of Title !II directly. The principal modification 
of the language now in Title III is the addition of a requirement that the Attorney 
General determine that disclosure of Title III information "will not jeopardize feder-
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al law enforcement interests." The purposes of this limitation are to help assure 
against any accidental jeopardizing of ongoing law enforcement activities or disclo
sure of the identities of confidential informants, and otherwise to reduce the poten
tial for disclosures that unknowingly could undermine law enforcement efforts. 

With this modification, we believe H.J. Res. 4DO would give the Commission im
portant powers it needs to carry out the mission assigned it by the President. Of 
course, representatives of the Department of Justice are available at your conven
ience to discuss any aspect of H.J. Res. 490 with you or your staff, In the meantime, 
we appreciate your prompt attention to this issue. 

The Office of Management and Budget has advised that there is no objection to 
the submission of this letter from the standpoint of the Administration's program. 

Sincerely, 
ROBE!. \. MCCONNELL, 
Assistant Attorney General. 

Enclosures. 

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO H.J. RES. 4!10 

(1) Paragraph (e) of section 1 is amended by inserting the following lanf,Tlwp'':. after 
"section 7,": "the terms 'wire communication', 'oral communication', 'intercept', and 
contents' have the meanings set forth in section 2510, Title IH, United States Code, 

and". 
(2) Subsections (a) and (b) of section 7 are redesignated subsections (e) and (1), re

spectively. 
(3) New subsections la), (b), IC), and Cd) are inserted in section 7, reading as follows: 
"(a) Nothing in chapter lID, Title lR, United States Code shall be deemed to pro

hibit an investigative or law enforcement officer who. by a means authorized by said 
chapter, has obtamed knowledge of the contents of a wire or oral communication. or 
evidence derived therefrom, may disclose such contents to the Commission or to a 
member of the Commission or Ii member of the staff of the Commission designated 
by the Chairman or the Commission for such purpose, to the extent that such disclo
sure is appropriate to the proper performance of the official dnties of the officer 
making the disclosure, or the ofticial duties of the Commission. the subcommittee of 
the Commission, the member of the Commission. or the member of the staff of the 
Commission receiving the disclosure, and conforms with procedures promulgated by 
the Attorney General to ensure that he, or his designee, ('un determine that such 
disclosure will not jeopardize current or future federal law enforcement inl(,l'ests. 

(b) Nothing in chapter lU). Title lH. United States Code shall be deemed to pro
hibit a member of the Commis;)ion or a member of the staff of the Commission, who, 
by a means authorized by this Act, has obtained knowledge of the contents of a wire 
or oral communication, or evidence derived therefrom. from using such contents to 
the extent that snch use is appropriate to the proper performance of his official 
duties. 

(c) Nothing in Chapter 1 HI. Title IH. United States Code, shall be deemed to pro
hibit the C'omnllssion. or a member of the Commission. or a member of tht· staff of 
the Commission, who by a means authorized by sailt chapter. has ohtained knowl
edge of the contents of a wire or oral communication. or evidence del'iwd therefrom. 
may disclose such contents to the extent that such diseiosure is appropriate to the 
proper performance of his or the Commission's official duties. with the approval if 
the Attorney General, or his designee. determint's that such di~closure will not jeop' 
ardize federal law enforcement interests. 

(d) Nothing in chapter lIB. Title 18. United States Code. shall be deemed to pro
hibit a person who has received. by a means authorized by said chapter. information 
concerning a wire or oral communication. or evidence derived therefrom, intercept
ed in accordance with the provisions of said chapter. from disclosing the contt'nts of 
that communication or such derivative evidence while g!ving testimony under oath 
or affirmation in a proceeding before or ancillary to tht· Commission. jf the Attor
ney General or his designee determines that such disclosure will not jeopardize fed
erallaw enforcement interests. 

Mr. HUGHES. Is the proposed amendment one that the Depart
ment has developed or is the Department merelv transmitting it on 
behalf of the Commission? I wonder if you could enlighten me. 
Does Commission have any reservations about the proposed 
amel ;ut? 
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Judge KAUFMAN. Mr. Harmon has been involved deeply in dis
cussions with the Department about that. 

Mr. Humms. Well, this is the area that gives me the most con
cern. Can somebody tell us just exactly what the status of that is. 
Is that the position of the Commission'? 

Mr. HARMON. Yes, sir. We have, after discussions in which the 
Department's concern has been expressed to the Commission, in es
senGe, the Department of Justice and the Commission have agreed 
on the substance of the proposed legislation and, in addition to 
that, to the specific procedures by which, if enacted, this legislation 
would be implemented. 

Mr. HUGHES. I want to get into that just a little bit more if I 
might. In the first subsection providing for disclosure for the Com
mission to receive any title III material, the investigative offic!:'r 
who has knowledge of the title III contents cannot disclose the con
tents to the Commission unless the officer conforms to the proce
dure> promulgated by the Attorney General and ensures that the 
contents will not jeopardize Federal law enforcement interests. 

That raises a number of very important issues to me. First, I 
wonder if you can explain what procedures are envisioned that 
would ensure that Federal law enforcement interests WIll not be 
jeopardized? Have they been agre!:'d upon? Are they available for 
submiBsion to this subcommittee? If not, when can we expect that 
to be promulgated'? 

Mr. HARMON. The procedures have been agreed upon. I am pre
pared to outline those for vou now, Mr. Chairman, and submit 
them in writing subsequent to the hearing this morning. 

Mr. HUGHES. That will be fine. 
Mr. HARMON. The Department of Justice and the President's 

Commission have agreed upon the means by which the proposed 
legislation would be implemented in the event of its passage in its 
present form. 

Recognizing the need for expedition and flexibility in the COllduct 
of the Commission's affairs, the Commission's investigators, in 
most cases Federal agents familiar with the conduct of electronic 
surveillance, would be advised of the C'xistence of pertinent elec
tronic surveillance at the field agent level in order to determine Its 
relevance, if any, to the work of the Commission. 

If upon this preliminary inquiry the Commission's investigator 
believes that the electronic surveillance information is necessary 
for the performance of the Commission's duties, then the Commis
sion staff, upon notice to the Department of Justice, will request 
the investigative agency to furnish the Commission with copies of 
designated tapes, logs, transcripts or associated documentary mate
rials. 

Th(· investigative agency may decline to furnish those materials 
if to do so would jeopardize the interests of Federal law enforce
ment. The Department of Justice has agreed that all such requests 
would be acted upon within 24 hours of their having been made by 
the Commission. 

Once in ~ossession of the Commission, electronic surveillance 
materials would be maintained under secure conditions. 

In the event that the Commission contemplated the disclosure of 
the contents of electronic surveillance, for example, at a public 
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hearing or in an interim or final report to the President and to the 
Attorney General, any such disclosure could be accomplished only 
upon the approval of the Attorney General or his designee, If ap
proval were withheld, the Attorney General would certify to the 
Commission that the contemplated disclosure would jeopardize Fed
erallaw enforcement interests. 

So if I could summarize that for a moment, Mr. Chairman, our 
investigators would be advised in very general terms that there ex
isted certain electronic surveillance which would be relevant to the 
work of the Commission. Before going into any more detail, the At
torney General's approval would be required in conjunction with a 
request made by the agency. 

Once access has been given to the Commission, in the event that 
disclosure is contemplated beyond that in some public fashion, once 
more the approval of the Attorney General would be required. 

We think this accommodates the needs of the Commission to 
have ready access to this material and it also accommodates the 
needs of Federal law enforcement. 

Mr. Hum-lEs. Are you asking for access to title III information 
only in regard to closed cases or also ongoing investigations? I no
ticed in the statement that was prepared for submission 2 weeks 
ago that it referred, I believe, to closed cases. Now I've noted that 
you dropped any reference to that. Can you enlighten me 011 that? 

Mr. HARMON. Well, insofar as closed versus ongoing cases are 
concerned, the same matters and the same way of resolving the 
issue would be dealt with with the Department of Justice. It may 
be that in certain very limited instances-the question perhaps is 
resolved by what is meant by a closed case and what is meant by 
an ongoing case. . 

Mr. HUGHES. Let me be more specific. Let's assume we have an 
ongoing wiretap. Are you seeking access to that information? 

Mr. HARMON. Not to that information, no; but it may be that in 
an ongoing investigation the electronic surveillance has been con
cluded and it may be the conclusion of the Department of Justice, 
for example, that giving access to electronic surveillance which has 
been completed would not compromise any law enforcement inter
ests. 

Judge KAUFMAN. May I interject something at this point, Mr. 
Chairman? 

Mr. HUGHES. Yes, sir. 
Judge KAUFMAN. Chairman Rodino, as a member of the Commis

sion, knows of the many weeks of discussion that I had with repre
sentatives of the Department over the independence of this Com
mission and, finally, I feel perfectly at ease over the fact that At
torney General Smith is absolutely determined that the Commis
sion be independent. As a matter of fact, the idea of this Commis
sion was his and he took it up with the President and the Presi
dent endorsed it. 

At the beginning, there was some uncertainty as to whether we 
were merely going to be an arm of the Department of Justice. Well, 
I was assured-after some discussions that I wasn't involved in
that I wasn't undertaking anything where I was in effect becoming 
at this late stage in my career an employee of the Department of 
Justice, that we had our independence. 
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At the same time, having been way back in my career in the 
Federal D.A.'s office, I have to be pragmatic and understand that 
we cannot interfere if there is a legitimate ongoing investigation 
and it may jeopardize that inquiry, and that we ought to, in a case 
of that kind, accept the word of the Attorney General and sit on 
the sidelines until we're sure that we will not jeopardize that and 
let them go ahead with the prosecution. 

Mr. HUGHES. I understand. As you know, title III is the basic 
wiretap law for the entire country, not just Federal law enforce
ment but for State enforcement personnel as well. 

Will this procedure-that is the Attorney General review-be ap
plied to any State or local law enforcement official's disclosing title 
III contents to the extent that such disclosure is appropriate in the 
proper performance of that official's duties? 

Mr. HARMON. The legislation does not address in any way access 
to a State-conducted electronic surveillance. 

Mr. HUGHES. Shouldn't we attempt to address that? 
Mr. HARMON. We think it's a question of who is in the best posi

tion to protect that information and we would suggest that, be
cause of the wide variety of electronic surveillance statutes that 
exist State by State, that that can be handled by the Commission 
staff on a case-by-case basis dealing face-to-face with local law en
forcement. 

Mr. HUGHES. Suppose the Attorney General of the State of New 
Jersey determines that the title III information would jeopadize his 
ongoing investigation and requests you not to move forward? What 
would prevent you from moving forward and disclosing that infor
mation publicly under the proposal which has been submitted? Are 
there any impediments'? 

Mr. HARMON. This proposed legislation simply does not address 
that question at all. 

Mr. HUGHES. Well, my question is, should we not be addressing 
that issue as well? Isn't it just as important to protect State investi
gations? 

Mr. HARMON. We think it is important. I can speak from our ex
perience thus far. We have received many requests, both from the 
Federal and State and local law enforcement, not to disclose or not 
to follow up on certain leads for the very same reasons which you 
suggest. We have honored those in every case. 

It may also be a question, since the Department of Justice in es
sence plays no role in the approval of the conduct of State-conduct
ed electronic surveillance in the first place, it may be a question 
that I'm certainly not prepared to address at this point as to 
whether or not there is a Federal power to deal with that situation 
in the case of a stalemate with a State agency. But as I say, we 
think this can be addressed on a case-by-case basis and the answer 
is from the standpoint of the Commission staff that we would abide 
by the decision of law enforcement which is in the best position to 
know whether or not the disclosure or giving us access to electronic 
surveillance information would jeopardize or compromise State law 
enforcement interests. 

Mr. HUGHES. Well, obviously, the Justice Department, looking 
strictly speaking at Federal law enforcement ongoing investiga
tions, was concerned that there would be some veto as such with 
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ongoing investigations, or insofar as closed cases where it might 
compromise assets, informants and other individual identities felt 
that there should be that right of the Justice Department to pro
tect the Federal law. 

Why shouldn't the parallel with regard to State law enforcement 
apply? 

Judge KAUFMAN. If I may inject at this point, Mr. Chairman, 
isn't this similar to the problem encountered regularly by U.S. at
torneys and isn't it worked out generally by cooperation with State 
authorities? 

Mr. HUGflEs. Sometimes. 
Judge KAUFMAN. Sometimes, and sometimes it isn't. I do not per

ceive that a U.S. attorney has any power over a State law enforce
ment body like the attorney general of the State of N ew York, for 
instance, to compel him to disclose something. It's a question I 
better not speak on. It may come before our court. But at the 
present moment, they seem to work in harmony, and most recently 
we all read about the 21 defendants arrested in the city of New 
York and the U.S. attorney and the State people and the city police 
commissioner, et cetera, all being present at a press conference and 
taking the necessary bows for what had been achieved. 

So I imagine it would put us pretty much in the same position. I 
wouldn't like to see any prohibition written into the act dealing 
with the State authorities. They can raise the question and I'm 
sure that we are sensible enough to know what to do. 

Mr. HARMON. If I could point out one other thing, Mr. Chairman, 
in response to that question, as you can see from the composition of 
the Commission itself and from the staff, there is a recognition 
that State and Federal and local law enforcement are equal part
ners iu the fight against organized crime. Also, in addition, having 
representation both on the staff of the Commission and the Com
mission itself from local law enforcement, the staff is organizing re
gional advisory teams around the country to deal with a region-by
region analysis which we are required to do which also will consist 
of Federal, State, and local law enforcement. 

So I really echo and elaborate on the statement that Judge Kauf
man has made that we think that these kinds of concerns, al
though we are not a law enforcement agency, will be worked out in 
the same fashion as is the custom with law enforcement. 

Mr. HUGHES. The gentleman from Michigan, Mr. Sawyer. 
Mr. SAWYER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Judge, at some point in the past there was some re<luest or some-

thing that I read about the investigators carrying guns. 
Judge KAUFMAN. It's been eliminated, Mr. Sawyer. 
Mr. SAWYER. Also, the power of arrest and warrants? 
Judge KAUFMAN. That's what Mr. Harmon referred to that has 

been worked out with the Department of Justice so, if necessary, 
they would be deputized. 

I think a good many of the commissioners, upon reflection, did 
not want to appear as if we have a lot of gun~toting investigators. 

Mr. SAWYER. Do you have any ability within your rules to close 
your meetings or conduct closed meetings'? 

Judge KAUFMAN. That's a very interesting question. We can only 
do that under the Sunshine Act and that poses many problems be-
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cause there are very restrictive exceptions. So on two occasions 
when we have closed for the day we have had to try to meet one of 
those exception!=;. 

But in this area, where one is dealing with organized crime, it is 
entirely conceivable that someone may say: 

Well. you had a closed meeting and you came within the spirit of one of those 
exceptions but we don't think you actually fell within that exception. and therefore 
we are going to litigate. 

Now 1 said I was pleased you raised the question because coming 
down here I was thinking about the fact that this Commission has 
less than 2 years to go. All we need now is to be tied up in litiga
tion over some uncertain language and we close our meetings and 
put proper notice in the Federal Register and so forth, but it is a 
constant source of concern to us that we can't have more closed 
hearings and this type of inquiry lends itself to a closed meeting 
occasionally. 

Although the President's mandate is to have open hearings in 
the manner in which the Kefauver committee had operated, which 
is more than 30 years ago, so the public could be informed, it is a 
matter of concern that we may not fall squarely within these ex
ceptions in the Sunshine Act and perhaps it would be entirely up 
to the committee to consider whether or not we should have an ex
emption from it. 

Mr. SAWYER. Well, I asked the question because a number of 
Congresses ago I was on the Select Committee on Assassinations in 
the House. We investigated both the King and Kennedy assassina
tions and we did have occasion to have closed meetings. We found 
out, as I'm sure you either have known from your own experience 
or will know, that these kind of hearings, particularly televised 
ones, tend to attract nuts much in the way a flame will attract a 
moth. Before you can stop them they suggest in testimony the 
names of FBI agents that they knew were conspiring to murder the 
President or something like that and naming names. No matter 
what you do you can't really undo the damage that they have done. 

Judge KAUFMAN. That's a very perceptive observation. It's hap
pened already. I received some letters after our last meeting. 

Mr. SAWYER. We became aware of that problem and eventually 
we adopted a practice of conducting closed hearings. When we had 
covered a certain amount of subject matter and eliminated that 
kind of material, we opened the meetings and went back over the 
part that we felt was legitimate and had some sound foundation 
and were not just unfounded accusations against people. 

I just was concerned about that. 
Judge KAUFMAN. How did you achieve that? Did you have it 

written right in your powers? 
Mr. SAWYER. We had a regular little litany but it has now been 

so long ago that it escapes me, but it had something to do with 
having the likelihood to damage or impugn the reputations of inno
cent people. 

Judge KAUFMAN. Congress gave you that power when the com
mittee came onboard? 

Mr. SAWYER. Yes; there was a regular little litany where we 
would read from the rule something about the material being 
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likely to involve the damaging of reputations of innocent people or 
something to that effect. 

Judge KAUFMAN. I wonder if Mr. Harmon knows about that. 
Mr. SAWYER. We would close the meeting and then after we 

found out that whatever information we gathered had some sup
port in evidence and even though maybe it was not proved at least 
it was not just whole cloth. We ran into a lot of things that were 
whole cloth; witnesses named names of people that in the view of 
the witness had something to do with the assassination of the 
President or the assassination of King, and some of it we could out
right prove to the contrary with information we already had. We 
were constantly fighting a hattle of not getting innocent people in
volved. In this kind of hearmg, for example, where you have called 
in banks and so on, certainly very damaging implications could be 
raised on something that turns out to be totally innocent and not 
involved at all. It just seemed to me there was some advantage to 
being able to at least hear and then check out those things before 
you give some bird the national podium to make a lot of unfounded 
accusations. 

Judge KAUFMAN. On the way down, as a matter of fact, I said to 
my former law clerk acting temporarily as my assistant here to 
help me, that I was concerned over the need for us to draft a bill of 
rights-and I called it a bill of rights-for those who will be ap
pearing before the Commission, and I think that should be an early 
order of business of our executive director and the Commission and 
staff. 

Moreover, I believe it would be wise-I will leave it to Mr. 
Harmon for him to discuss this further perhaps with your commit
tee counsel and work out some language if it can be worked out. Is 
that feasible, Jim? 

Mr. HARMON. Yes; it is, Judge Kaufman. In our draft that was 
submitted to Alan Parker, there is reference in there to exemption 
from the notice requirements of the Federal Advisory Committee 
Act that we think would give us the flexibility that we need to do 
just that kind of thing. 

In addition to that, in our proposed draft to Mr. Parker, we also 
do address the idea of adopting rules of procedure which would 
cover in a very specific way the concernS of dealing with innocent 
people where there is no basis for laying on the record certain alle
gations against them which may be unfounded. We intend. before 
we do anything-make any reference to any person-for it to be 
obvious on the record that there is a reliable and credible and prov
able basis for presenting evidence at a public hearing. 

Judge KAUFMAN. I might add in connection with the last public 
hearing that everyone of the witnesses had been seen, as were 
others, privately by staff, not the Commission but by the staff, and 
screened privately. 

Mr. SAWYER. I presume that your meetings have been televised 
or at least are available for television. 

Judge KAUFMAN. Yes; I suppose so. You're talking about the 
open meetings? 

Mr. SAWYER. Yes; I would just throw out the caveat that we ran 
into early on some problems with that. We had these professional 
investigators who wanted to come in and testify or book writers or 
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what not, just to get on national television. They will do about any
thing and, unfortunately, say about anything. So I'm glad you have 
that concern because I personally have no problem with these sub
poena powers or certainly the powers to review wiretaps or any
thing else to responsible people but, strangely enough, the Congress 
has a great fear of giving subpoena powers. As a practicing attor
ney you can go over to the clerk's office and get a handful of signed 
subpoenas and just throw them out of your office and have them 
served. Congress seems to feel like it is giving you the power to ad
minister the death penalty and I don't know where it gets that, but 
even on the congressional committees it is very loathe to give sub
poena power. 

Judge KAUFMAN. Congress has voted in the past to give subpoena 
powers, of course, to the Warren Commission, the Wiretap Commis
sion, and the President's Commission on the Accident at Three
Mile Island and the National Gambling Commission and there 
have been others, so this is not the first. As a matter of fact, I 
think probably the mandate in this particular instance requires 
that subpoena power more than even any of these others, even 
though they did too. As I said before, we are absolutely impotent 
without subpoena powers. The question is to be sure that it's not 
misused and that concerns me daily as a judge, and I am concerned 
also about the part you raised, very much concerned about it, and I 
talked with Jim Harmon about that early on and we agreed that 
we would never have what some other committees have engaged in 
and that is a circus, have the bag on the head or anything of that 
kind. 

Mr. SAWYER. In a courtroom you do not provide the attraction 
for the kind of people that these open committee hearings do with 
national television. 

Judge KAUFMAN. We get enough ofthat. 
Mr. SAWYER. If something is said in the courtroom it's still pretty 

much under the control of the judge and probably doesn't reach 
the national media anyway very often, and I'm just delighted to 
hear you are conscious of the problem because it's a problem that 
concerns me. These kind of hearings as opposed to grand jury in
vestigations where you don't have that risk or that problem is 
what concerns me. 

Well, thank you very much. I yield back, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. HUGHES. Thank you. I too want to echo my colle&.t;-.1e's senti

ments. I am very happy to learn of your sensitivity. That was the 
next area of inquiry I was interested in, the question of potential to 
harm innocent people, and as my colleague from Michigan has 
aptly stated, that there are those who will say anything to get 
headlines. I think it is important to have in place procedures to 
scrutinize particularly wiretapping intervention that often carries 
gratuitous comments by people in talking who are braggadocio in 
nature that often has little substance, but public disclosure can 
damage one's reputation without any foundation. 

Judge KAUFMAN. It's a very serIOUS thing. I have been critical in 
the past of congressional committees, privately critical, I might say 
over the years. So I just hope we can be very conscious of that 
problem. 
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Mr. HUGHES. I gather that one of the major goals at least citing 
from the Executive order of the Commission is to expose to the 
American people the small group of career criminals who run the 
rackets and the mandate is to mobilize the American people and 
trigger the kind of public support that is vitaL So it's contemplat
ed, as I gather from the Executive order and from what I have seen 
thus far, that one of the rules of the Commission is to publicize the 
identities of the participants and the details. Am I correct in that? 

Judge KAUFMAN. That's right. That's what the President wanted. 
May I just in connection with that read what I had to say in the 

White House press conference before the Commission members 
were presented. I quoted from my sentencing of the Appalachin 
case where 20 defendants were sentenced, and then I went on and I 
said: 

These words are as true today as they were 23 yeats ago. Organized crime is like 
a pervasive cancer spreading throughout all levels of society. It is not enough to kill 
individual cells. We must devise new ways of getting at the cancer itself or we will 
never get rid of the scourge of organized crime. 

I have on one or two other occasions enlarged on that, and it 
seems to me that a dent hasn't even been made in the fight against 
organized crime. I do not for one moment denigrate what the De
partment of Justice or prosecutors have done, but you put these fel
lows in jail and they seem to have others standing in line ready to 
take their place or they operate out of prison. So something has to 
be found. 

Crime is more organized. There are different types of organized 
crime today than there ever were and it's growing, if anything. 
And so I think that we ought to consider cursel ves, in addition to 
everything else, almost like a research body. What is it that has 
not been done that could be done so that we can get at this? 

Off the top of Illy head, I would say devising methods to get at 
the money, the profits, cut it off in some way. Putting them in jail 
apparently has not been the answer. It's necessary, but it has not 
answered it. 

Mr. HUGHES. I quite agree. I think that we all share your strong 
sentiments that they should be identified, the organized crime 
elements in our society. The first order of business is to protect 
criminal investigations that are ongoing and equally important is 
to protect the innocent people who perhaps in the context of inves
tigations suffer some type of disclosure which could damage irrep
arably fine people throughout the country. Certainly attempting to 
ascertain what emerging types of crime we see so that we can at
tempt to anticipate and develop new tools and techniques and 
strategies to deal with the criminal element is important and your 
Commission can provide invaluable assistance to the law enforce
ment community and this country, and I fully expect good work to 
come out of the Commission. 

Judge KAUFMAN. You're very kind, Mr. Chairman. Sometimes I 
wonder, to be very candid with you, why I ever accepted this. At 
my time in my career, after 35 years as an active Federal judge of 
all of the courts except the Supreme Court, but there was a call to 
duty and I couldn't resist it, and it has been very difficult to this 
point and there's never a day that passes that I do not say how did 
I get into this? 
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Mr. HUGHES. I thought maybe you missed a meeting. I was 
always elected secretary of organizations when I missed a general 
meeting. I thought perhaps that you missed some meetings. 
[Laughter.] 

In any event, I'm sure you were selected because the President 
felt that you would do a superb job providing leadership to this 
Commission. 

The gentleman from Michigan. 
Mr. SAWYER. I might say that Chief Justice Warren was led kick

ing and screaming into the chairmanship of the Warren Commis
sion too, if you recall. 

Judge KAUFMAN. Yes; he was, and I might say he regretted it 
time and time again. He told me so. 

Mr. SAWYER. There is one thing you or your counsel might take 
a look at. Italy within the last year or two has adopted a horren
dous law-I do not think it would fit within any part of our Consti
tution-aimed at the Mafia, and it has been fantastically success
ful. There are virtually no heads of any organized crime families 
that are still alive and not fugitives or not in prison now under 
that law and it allows arrest by association. If you're seen with 
other people with known records you can be held without bail and 
with trial for up to 4 years and released for 2 days and then re
arrested for another 4 years. 

I'm sure there may be some parts of that law, though, that 
maybe we could use. At least they ought to be studied because they 
have just rendered a fantastic difference in Italy in the last 2 or 3 
years since the general of police was killed in Sicily.- That killing 
had a tremendous impact. At least it is something we ought to take 
a look at to see if there's anything we might use. 

Judge KAUFMAN. I might say en passant that I heard the other 
day on the air that the chief prosecutor in Sicily had been assassi
nated and I don't know whether the chairman would like to hear 
this, but nevertheless, the trail leads back to New Jersey. 

Mr. SAWYER. Most trails do lead back to New Jersey. The chair
man comes from the only crime-free part of New Jersey, Atlantic 
City. I feel comfortable with the chairman who was a former pros
ecutor up there. But New Jersey has always been, as I keep telling 
him, quite an infamous State in the Mafiosa way. 

Mr. HUGHES. We get them from Michigan and New York. 
[Laughter.] 

I represent a very beautiful area of the State of New Jersey, the 
seashore area. 

Judge, I was assured to know of your sensitivity, particularly 
with regard to information. As my colleague from Michigan said, I 
did serve 10 years in law enforcement and so my natural bent is to 
be extremely supportive of law enforcement initiatives, but I saw 
in Abscam in particular how reputations can be held up to ridicule 
without any foundation whatsoever, and once again, most vividly, 
it made me realize how important our system of protection of indi
vidual rights are. 

Thank you very much. We look forward to working with you and 
we appreciate your testimony and good luck with your endeavors. 

Judge KAUFMAN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Mr. HUGHES. The subcommittee stands adjourned. 
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[Whereupon, at 12:15 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.] 

ADDITIONAL MA'l'ERIAL 

Hon. WILLIAM J. HUm-lES, 

U,S, DEI'AR'l'MENT OF JUSTICE, 
OFFICE m' LEGISLATIVE AF~'AIRS, 

Washington, DC, April 11, 1.984, 

Chairman, Subcommittee on Crime, Committee on the ,Judiciary, HOllse of Represent
atives, Washington, DC. 

DEAR MR. CHAIRMAN: By letter dated April 4, HJ8,1, the Department of Justice for
warded to Chairman Rodino proposed amendments to H.J. Res. 490 that would au
thorize disclosure to and by the President's Organized Crime Commission of wire 
und oral communications intercepted in accordance with provisions of Title III of 
the Organized Crime Control Act of 1970, 18 U.S.C. 2510 et seq., if the Attorney 
General or his designee determines that such disclosure will not jeopardize federal 
law enforcement interests. At thl.' April 5 hearing held by the Subcommittee on 
Crime you expressed interest in the procedurl.'s that would be applicable to Title III 
disclosures if the proposed legislation were adopted. This letter sets forth in summa
ry fushion the basic elements of the arrnngl.'ment bl.'tween the Department of Jus
tice and the Commission rl.'garding this mattl.'r. In essence, the procedures outlined 
below are those referred to in the testimony of Judge Kuufman and James Harmon 
at the hearing. 

With respect to disclosure of Title III information to the Commission, a four-step 
authorization process is contemplated, as follows: 

(1) A federal agent wb? becomes aware of the relevance of Title III information in 
his possession to the Commission's work will promptly inform the Commission in
vestigator who is conducting an inquiry into the subject area of the existence, but 
not the content, of such information. 

(2) Upon request by the investigator for access to such information, tht' agent will 
immediately apply to the Attorney General 01' his designee, in accordance with 
agency procedures establishE'd for the purpose, for authorization to disclose the in
formation. 

(3) Within 24 hours of the investigator's request, the Attorney General Or his des
ignee will authorize such disclosurE' as he determines is nppropriate to the proper 
performance of the ugent's duties and will not jeopardize federal law ellforcl.'mellt 
interests. 

(4) If the Attorney General or his designee authol'izes disclosure, the agent having 
custody of the tapes, logs, or transcripts containing the requested information will 
promptly make copies avnilable to the investigator. The Commission will maintain 
such material under conditions of security equal to those employed by the agency 
from which the material was obtained. 

The agreed upon procedures for authorizing disclosure of Title III information by 
the Commission-whether in public tE'stin, ,,~y or in an interim or final report-will 
be as follows: 

III The Executive Director will make application to th(' Attorney General or his 
designE'1.' for authorization to make the disclusure, specifying the information to be 
disclosed and the mallner of disclosure. 

(2l Upon such application, the Attorney General or his designee will authorize 
siICh disclosurl.' as he determines will not jeopardize federal law E'nforcement inter
ests. 

Interl.'st has also been expressed, un bl.'half of the Subcomr:,Htl.'e, with regard to 
authurity to seek wl'its of habeas corpus ad testificandum and court orders enforcing 
subpoenas issued by the Commission, as provided in Sections a and 4 of H.J. Res. 
490. The Department has advised the Commission that any such applications will be 
made promptly, and that attorneys for the Commission will assist in the prepara
tion of the necessary papers and participate fully in the presentation of oral argu
ment to the court. 

I trust that this information will assist you, and thank you for your prompt atten
tion to the proposed legislation. 

Sincerl.'ly, 

o 

ROBERT A. MCCONNELL. 
A.ssistant Aflame,\' Gelleral. 




